



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.
Saddleworth Peak Body
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Minutes of Meeting

Tuesday, April 5, 2022 8:00 pm (CFS Shed)

- Welcome by Chairperson Hannah Webb

Present: H Webb; P & R Richardson; D Newhouse; M Jaeschke; D Gibbs; A Wurst;

Apologies: D Williams; A Nourse; J Naughton; P S-Noble; R Highet

- **Minutes from Previous Meeting**

"The Saddleworth District Community Association recommends that the minutes for 1st March 2022 be accepted as presented."

Moved: A Wurst

Seconded: D Newhouse

CARRIED

- **Action List** – review progress / update and complete (REFER TO 2ND PAGE OF AGENDA FOR THE MOST CURRENT LISTING)

- Any business arising from minutes and actions - Nil

- **Finance Reports** to be tabled

"The Saddleworth District Community Association advises that all accounts were reconciled and presented as correct to the relevant committees and recommends that the finance reports for March 2022 be accepted as presented."

Moved: R Richardson

Seconded: A Wurst

CARRIED

- Correspondence In / Correspondence Out

- SDCA Council Funding Acquittal Form

The Treasurer advised the committee that a draft for this acquittal has been completed and will be presented to the C&GV Council.

- Committees / Group Reports

- Op Shop

Has been recently painted by the landlord and has made an improvement
All going well, looking at ways to check donations coming through

- Recreation Grounds

Toilets almost finished by Kim Hart

Painting to be completed after Easter – will need volunteers

- Winkler Park
All OK
Has old books from the Winkler Park committee; can these go to the council office for archiving?
- Institute
No report
- Garden Group
Pots in the main street to be attended to by Ron and Peter, now that bowls season has ended
- Historical Society
Finished the reading room
Developing various displays
Mother's Day raffle
Planning a garage sale
Barossa History Fair
Old machinery may be put into Winkler Park and Pioneer Park
Dog friendly area for Pioneer Park being planned

- **General Business**

- CFS training being held Tuesday 12th April (evening)
- SES has limited numbers available for call outs
- Work zone management Course 3 attended and 3 enrolled to do the course in August
- Bee and Hill Park Busy Bee 30th April (and 1st May if needed) from 9:00 am
- Hannah meeting with Judy Giles from C&GV Council – (LoI Hill's replacement) to talk about the town and wanting to get a better idea of how Council can support the town

Meeting Closed: 9:05 pm

- Next Meeting Date: Tuesday, 3rd May 2022; 7.30 pm; venue CFS Shed

ACTION LIST

(from previous minutes of meeting)

These will remain on the action list until completed.

INITIAL DATE	ACTION REQUIRED	RESPONSIBLE PERSON	STATUS	COMMENT
01/10/2019	Small storage shed to be reviewed and re-aligned - steps, door, floor (internally) and paint and tidy (externally)	PR	Ongoing Long term List	Awaiting potential plan of building
07/07/20	Window and sliding door to be completed by Griffiths (Pavilion)	AN	Ongoing Long term list	Questioned sliding door – agreed to proceed with this
01/09/2020	Parking bay at roadhouse – removal of shrubbery and fixing of potholes and other potential tasks	AN	ongoing	Speak to landholder and DPTI Tree has been removed (except stump)
02/03/2021	Decking oil to be applied to tables/chairs at B&H Park	PR	SOON	Peter and Rosie to attend to this
02/02/2021	Tree pruning around the township	PR	IN PROGRESS Another drive around	Council responsible for this action This is happening currently but slowly
06/04/2021	Move lockable noticeboard to oval; laundry room		HOLD Not practical	
01/06/2021	Update walking trail signs using Sign Lab Also ordering plaques for cemetery trees and B&H Park	RR	IN PROGRESS Signs complete waiting to be put up	Also added acknowledgement of sponsors / donors plaque (B&H Park) for \$80 Might need permission from private buildings to install them
06/07/2021	Plaque from Lions to be placed	Lions	IN PROGRESS	Lions waiting for us to give them a time line when that area finished.
7/9/21	Cemetery project – cremonument plans (and other) Source N Schmidtke's plans Plaques for trees	PR	COMPLETED Ongoing	Council attending to this project.

			Done waiting to be picked up	Sign Lab cost for plaques \$180 for 7 (have 30 trees)
05/10/21	Work to commence on Rec Grounds public toilet facilities	RR/PR/AN	Completed tiling	Will need painting volunteers next
05/10/21	Potential fog lines be laid along the Auburn to Saddleworth Road	PR	HOLD	LOW PRIORITY
05/10/21	Resurfacing of Belvidere Road – is it possible? Contact needed with DIT	PR	HOLD	LOW PRIORITY
05/10/21	Remove the rubble at the cemetery – Shaun Noble to do this and take to H Webb's place for landfill.	PR	ONGOING	LOW PRIORITY
1/2/22	Write to council re NOT managing private land	JN	HOLD	Need to reconsider as potential consequences if not maintained by CGVC
1/3/22	Rec Grounds people to meet to review the lease (and add / detract from it) and decide whether to include in town meeting before making decision	AN et al	TBC	Discussion to be held
1/3/22	Prepare, print and send out survey re the Institute's future	JN	COMPLETED	Due to Covid, haven't been able to finish the delivery to letterboxes and the library.
1/3/22	Advise CGVC of intent to have town meeting to discuss both leases (Rec Grounds and Institute)	JN	COMPLETED	Judy Giles also advised she is happy to support us and provide information as we need it and attend any meeting we plan.
1/3/22	Organise town meeting to discuss and plan outcome for Institute and lease	JN / HW	Agenda Item for May meeting	To happen once surveys have been returned and reviewed.
1/3/22	Anzac Day preparations Contact Cheryl Noble re potential bugler from Faith H/School CFS cadets – guard of honour? Contact Nan Barrett re advertising	PR et al DW DW JN	 COMPLETED	Peter, Rosie, Richard Davidson and Brian Edwards to organise Kenton organising morning tea (CWA are providing this) 9:00 am start

